
tenant of the month

Beulah Mae

Beulah Mae perry was born on April 11, 1929, in 
Sturgis Saskatchewan, Canada.  Her parents were 
Helda and Bruce Farr.  Beulah was an only 
child, so she was spoiled, I’m sure.  When she 
was a baby the family moved to Iowa Falls, 
Iowa where she worked at city hall helping 
with administrative duties and after 
graduation she worked at Swift & Co. in the 
office.  She was married to Richard Perry for 
45 years and they had 4 daughters, 8 
grandchildren and 15 great grandchildren. 
 They lived in Algona until Richard 
retired the moved to Norwalk, Iowa to 
be closer to family.  After Richard died 
Beulah moved to the Summit House to 
be by her daughter.  She has been at the Summit 
House for a little over a year.  Beulah brings a ray of 
sunshine with her smile and laugh.  She enjoys 
dancing, music, playing cards, and socializing with the 
other tenants. 


